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Currently, a taxpayer may claim one of two education credits – the American
Opportunity Tax Credit (AOTC) or the Lifetime Learning Credit (LLC) — for quali�ed
expenses. However, as a new case shows, expenses must be paid to an eligible
education institution. The parents in the new case claimed a credit for costs of their
daughter attending a dog grooming school (Martin, TC Sum. Op. 2017-73, 9/7/17).

For most taxpayers, the AOTC is preferable to the LLC. Here’s a brief review of these
two tax breaks.
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1. American Opportunity Tax Credit (AOTC): With the AOTC, which was called the
Hope Scholarship credit in a previous reincarnation, the maximum annual credit is
$2,500. Notably, the AOTC may be claimed for every student in the family.

However, the AOTC for 2017 is phased out for single �lers between $80,000 of

$90.000 of MAGI. The phaseout range for joint �lers is between $160,000 and
$180,000 of MAGI.

2. Lifetime Learning Credit (LLC): The maximum credit for the LLC is $2,000 as
opposed to the maximum $2,500 AOTC. Also, the maximum LLC credit applies to
each taxpayer, not on the basis of each student. Finally, the LLC is phased out at even
lower levels than the AOTC. The phase-out range for 2017 is $56,000 to $66,000 of
MAGI for single �lers and $112,000 to $132,000 for joint �lers.

However, to qualify for the cedit, the stuident must be enroled at leat half-time at an
eligible institution. According to the IRS, an eligible institution is a school offering
higher education beyond high school. It includes any college, university, vocational
school or other post secondary educational institution eligible to participate in a
student aid program run by the U.S. Department of Education. This encompasses
most accredited public, nonpro�t and private for-pro�t postsecondary institutions.

In the new case, a couple’s daughter was enrolled at Capital University in Ohio.
Sometime in December 2012 she left Ohio and moved back to Virginia. In March 2013
she enrolled in one course at Northern Virginia Community College (NVCC) in
Virginia. She remained at NVCC for one month.

In May of 2013 the daughter enrolled as a full-time student at Canine Clippers, a
trade school in Virginia. She earned a certi�cate in dog grooming after completing
her studies there.

The parents claimed the AOTC for their daughter. But the Tax Court dismissed the
claim that the daughter was enrolled half-time at the community college where she
attended only one course. In addition, the dog grooming school does not qualify as
an eligible institution for purposes of the higher education credit. Accordingly, the
credit is denied.
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